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September 10, 2019 

Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 S Victoria Ave 
Ventura, CA 93009 

Subject: 
	

Recommendation to Appoint Captain James Fryhoff to the 
Behavioral Health Advisory Board as the Law Enforcement 
Representative for a Term Ending September 10, 2022. 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that your Board: 

1. Appoint Captain James Fryhoff to the Behavioral Health Advisory Board (BHAB) 
as the representative for law enforcement for a term ending September 10, 2022. 

Discussion 

On March 19, 2019, Article III, Section C of the BHAB Bylaws was amended to add one 
member to the BHAB and to provide that one member shall be recommended by the 
Ventura County Sheriff to represent law enforcement on the BHAB. 

Captain James Fryhoff was appointed to the BHAB, representing Supervisorial District 4, 
on October 9, 2018. His appointment to the BHAB as the law enforcement representative, 
as recommended, will create a vacancy on the BHAB for Supervisorial District 4. 

It is recommended that your board approve the appointment of Captain James Fryhoff to 
the BHAB to represent law enforcement for a three-year term ending September 10, 
2022. 

Sincerely, 

Bill Ay 
Sheriff 
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